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The Gippsland Rally, held from August 22 to 24, 2025, was the fourth round of the EROAD
Australian Rally Championship (ARC) and delivered a weekend of competitive motorsport
across Victoria’s challenging terrain. The event featured 21 crews competing over 216
competitive kilometres across 18 stages in the forests surrounding Heyfield.

Gippsland Rally Delivers Thrilling Motorsport
Action
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Unlike the earlier sprint-format rounds, the Gippsland Rally returned to a traditional
endurance format, where cumulative times across all stages determined the final results.
This format required drivers and co-drivers to maintain consistency and precision
throughout the weekend, as all stage times contributed to their overall standing.

The rally included multiple stages, each presenting unique challenges. SS7, which took
place in the late afternoon, tested drivers with dense forestry sections and technical
corners. Maintaining vehicle control and pace was critical, with small mistakes potentially
affecting overall times. SS12 featured fast straights and high-speed corners, demanding
careful timing and teamwork between drivers and co-drivers. The final stage, SS16, was
decisive for the overall standings, as sections with muddy and variable surfaces required
careful navigation to avoid incidents.

Organizers emphasized safety throughout the rally. Marshals and officials monitored all
stages to ensure rules were followed, and emergency services were on standby to respond
to any issues. Spectators were reminded to follow designated viewing areas and enjoy the
event responsibly.

The Gippsland Rally attracted a mix of experienced competitors and emerging drivers,
reflecting the depth of talent in the Australian rally scene. The event showcased not only
speed and technical skill but also endurance and strategic planning, key elements in the
ARC championship.

Fan engagement was a priority, with updates and results made available through official
channels, allowing supporters to follow the championship closely. The event’s return to the
endurance format highlighted the challenges and excitement of rally competition,
reinforcing its place as a key fixture on Australia’s motorsport calendar.

Looking ahead, drivers will prepare for the next round of the EROAD Australian Rally
Championship, aiming to build on their performances from Gippsland. As the season
continues, championship points will become increasingly important, and competition
among the crews is expected to intensify.

The Gippsland Rally remains a showcase of Australian rallying, offering both competitors
and fans a weekend of challenging stages, strategic racing, and professional organisation,
cementing its status as a highlight of the national championship.


